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SUBJECT:  

Pass and Adopt Ordinance No. 3039, Amending Chapter 13.28 of the Municipal Code to Make Various 

Changes Relative to Fees and Provide for Other Matters Properly Related Thereto. (Citywide) (For Possible 

Action)  

REQUESTED BY: 

Tom Brady, Director of Utilities 

WARD: 

 Citywide 

RECOMMENDATION OR RECOMMEND MOTION:  

That City Council introduce Ordinance No. 3039 on December 2, 2020 and pass and adopt Ordinance No. 

3039 on December 16, 2020. 

FISCAL IMPACT:   

 

AMOUNT: TBD  

 

EXPLANATION:   Based on excess by industrial users. 

ACCOUNT NUMBER:  

N/A 

STAFF COMMENTS AND BACKGROUND INFORMATION:  

The City of North Las Vegas has proposed an amendment to the City of North Las Vegas Municipal Code, Title 

13, Chapter 13.28 that establishes wastewater surcharges to an industrial user whose discharge waste 

strength is in excess of the normal domestic strength wastewater pursuant to Section 13.28.40. 

The surcharge fee shall apply to wastewater discharge strengths in excess of the surcharge threshold for the 

following key pollutants:  total suspended solids (TSS) – three hundred (300) mg/L; biochemical oxygen 

demand (BOD5) – three hundred (300) mg/L; and phosphorus – five (5) mg/L.  For discharges containing 

pollutant concentrations under these limits, there is no surcharge for that month for that pollutant.  

Discharges that exceed these limits shall be surcharged to recover the costs associated with treatment by the 

City’s Water Reclamation Facility using the following formula and surcharge rates: 

 

Concentration of pollutant over the threshold (mg/L) x Total flow (MGD) x 8.345 x (Surcharge ($/lb.) 

 

A Business Impact Statement was published in the Las Vegas Review Journal on July 30, 2020 and City Council 

approved the Business Impact Statement on September 16, 2020.  The Utility Advisory Board reviewed this 

measure at its meeting on October 27, 2020 and recommends approval. 

 


